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Dear friends,                                   March 2023 
 

Our Ash Wednesday service at St Nicholas on the 
22nd February marked the start of Lent, where for 
the 40 day period between Ash Wednesday and 
Easter we use it as a preparation time for that 
glorious Easter day when we celebrate our risen, 
Christ Jesus. 

Some of us have moved from those New Year 
resolutions, which can be seen as focusing on self-
motivating goals, rather than those goals which 
are established by God and his word, and may 
even be against his purposes.  Lent is an excellent 
God given time to give up on our own resolutions 
and listen for God’s leading and guidance, as it 
says in Isaiah 64:8, “Yet, O Lord, you are our 
Father.  We are the clay, you are the potter; we are 
all the work of your hand.” 

Those who came along to the Ash Wednesday 
service, were called to observe lent by self-
examination, repentance, by prayer and fasting 
and self-denial, and by reading and meditating on 
God’s holy word. 

Fasting is an intrinsic part of Lent inspired by Jesus 
spending the 40 days in the wilderness, which can 
be found in Matthew 4:1-4, well worth a read. 

Prayer accompanies fasting as a tradition of Lent. 
We pray to improve our communion with God and 
strengthen our relationship with him during the 
preparation of Easter Sunday. As 

Philippians 4:6 says: "Do not be anxious about 
anything, but in everything by prayer and 

supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be 
made known to God." 

 
Lent is a time of inner reflection, self-sacrifice, 
denial, and repentance. If something in your life 
has a grip on you, it may or may not be an idol, but 
Lent is a good time to give it to God. 

The Lent season is an opportunity to grow closer 
to God, to remember Jesus’ life and death, and to 
focus more on him and less on ourselves and our 
busy schedules. Fasting, or abstaining, from 
certain activities and items in our lives can help us 
focus on the life and sacrifice of Jesus. 

Is there a blessing from Lent?  Intimacy with God 
is the reward of sacrifice. His love and one’s 
salvation are not reliant on denying ourselves 
chocolate or beer, but idolatry can stop us from 
worshiping the one true God. These 40 days are 
set aside to praise and worship the Lord; to read 
the Bible more, and to pray more often. We look 
for deeper intimacy with our Lord, which is the 
blessing. 

We very much value and appreciate your prayers 
and as Church Wardens we would ask if you would 
join us in prayer and fasting specifically on the 8th 
March, which is the shortlisting day for the 
applicants who have submitted an application to 
be Rector of our benefice.  Please pray for Bishop 
Alan, Archdeacon Janet and Rural Dean Andy 
Thomas along with Karen, Eunice, Andrea and 
Mike, pray that we will be led by the Holy Spirit 
who leads into all truth. Those we shortlist, we will 
be asking them to interviews on the 20th March 
and our prayer is that we have a spirit of unity to 
be able to appoint a Rector. 

We are sure that you will have all seen reports in 
the media with regard to the General Synod’s 
response to Living in Love and Faith, and their 
decision to offer prayers of blessing to same sex 
couples whilst asserting that there is no change to 
the Church of England's doctrine of Holy 
Matrimony. 

We ask that following this decision, that we take 
time to pause and reflect and urge everyone to 
pray that God will guide us. As part of that 
reflecting process we have asked Tony Cannon of 
the Church Society to give us an overview of where 
we are now. 
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Therefore, we have arranged a meeting for all 
Church members and it will be held at St Nicholas 
Church on Sunday 5th March at 3.00pm, where 
Tony will give us an overview of the issues and how 
other Churches are reacting to the decision made 
in General Synod. 

Love and Blessings 

Mike Wilton, Church Warden, St Nicholas 

 

EVENTS THIS MARCH 
CHURCH SOCIETY – Sunday 5th March at 3pm – 
Visit by Tony Cannon. 
 

WOMEN'S BREAKFAST - Saturday 11th March at 
8.30am at The Standing Order - sign-up sheet in 
church at St Nicholas, or just come along. 

MOTHERING SUNDAY - 19th March – Philip 
Walker will be preaching. 
 

‘SHOP AND SHARE’ - Thank you to all those who 
have dropped in items to our shop and share 
initiative.  If there are any specific items that are 
wanted, please do let Sue Bailey know or leave a 
note in the creche at St Nicholas.  

FLOWER ARRANGING / CRAFT TEAM: If you’d 
like to join the Flower Arranging / Craft Team at 
St Nicholas, please see Chris Chambers – full 
training is given. Sessions are on Thursdays 10am-
12pm, and 6.30pm-9pm at St Nicholas.  Everyone 
welcome.  During Lent, they'll be doing craft 
sessions, rather than flowers.  More info and a list 
of meeting dates are on the notice board in the 
parish room at St Nicholas.  
 

FUNDRAISING FOR CHURCH FLOWERS – 
Children’s Jar Tombola – please could we ask for 
members of the congregation to put together 
and donate a filled jar for the children’s tombola 
which will be at the Easter Saturday Fun Day on 
8th April? If you can fill the jars with sweets, 
chocolate bars or little toys, this would be much 
appreciated. We have placed some examples on 
the welcome table at St Nicholas.   
Also, if anyone has any unwanted gifts or items 
we could use for the adult tombola these would 
be gratefully received.   
 

ST NICHOLAS CHURCH WALKING GROUP – The 
next walk is on Thursday 30th March. More 
details to come in the weekly email.    
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! for the Easter Saturday 
Family Fun Day on 8th April from 1-4pm at St 
Nicholas Church.  Could you help with cake-
baking or setting up beforehand, the Easter egg 
hunt, teddy bear zip wire, Easter bonnet 
competition, running the kitchen for an hour or 
two for tea and cakes in the Parish 
Room?  Christine Chambers will also be running a 
flower group stall.  If you can help for an hour or 
so, please speak to Mike or Karen. 
 

OTHER DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
St Nicholas Annual Parochial Church Meeting – 
Sunday 14th May at 11am after the morning 
service - Anyone who is on the Church Electoral 
Roll may vote at the meeting, but even if you are 
not on the electoral roll you are warmly 
encouraged to stay and listen. 

Palm Sunday (2nd April) – Jon Woodrow will be 
preaching. 

Nightly evening prayer services - Sun 2nd – Wed 
5th April – 7 – 7.30pm – at St Nicholas Church -  
following the Lectionary readings. 

Maundy Thursday: meal at 6pm, followed by a 
service at 7.30pm, at St Nicholas Church.  Revd 
Andy Thomas will be taking the service. 

Good Friday – Meditations at St Mary’s at 3pm – 
Graham Squires will be preaching. 

Easter Saturday Family Fun Day – 1 - 4pm. Easter 
egg hunt, teddy bear zip wire, Easter bonnet 
competition, Flower Group stalls, tea and cakes in 
the Parish Room. 

Easter Sunday Family Communion – Revd Ray 
Porter will be taking the service.  
 

PATTERN OF SUNDAY WORSHIP: Unless 
otherwise stated, both churches will have 
services of Holy Communion on the 2nd and 4th 
Sundays, and Services of the Word on 1st and 3rd 
Sundays.  5th Sundays will be joint Services of the 
Word - starting at 10:30am, with the venue 
moving between the 2 churches. 

Advance notice! Just for MAY, this pattern will 
be reversed – Holy Communion on the 1st and 3rd 
Sundays and Service of the Word on the 2nd and 
4th Sundays. 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 
Every Wednesday, there will be an Act of Prayer 
at St Nicholas Church – either a Benefice Prayer 
Meeting at 7.30pm, or a service of Evening Prayer 
at 7pm – check the church calendar for details: 
Calendar – St Nicholas Church 

(saintnicholaschurch.org.uk).   
Every other Wednesday, on the same week as 
Home Groups, there will be an Early Morning 
Prayer meeting on Zoom. 
St Nicholas will also be open for visitors and 
private prayer on Tuesdays from 2-4pm, 
Wednesdays from 12noon-2pm and Thursdays 
from 10am-12 noon  
 
 

 

 

 

5th Mar     Luke 5: 1-11      12th Mar    Luke 5: 12-26 

19th Mar   Luke 5: 27-39      26th Mar   Luke 6: 1-11 

Preachers for March: 

5th Mar: Graham Squires (MW) 

12th Mar: Revd Ray Porter (HC) 

19th Mar: Philip Walker (MW) 

26th Mar:  Revd Ray Porter (HC) 

   

KEY CONTACT DETAILS 
St Nicholas Church, Rectory Lane, Stevenage, SG1 4DA 
St Mary’s Church, Church Lane, Graveley, SG4 7LY 
 

CHURCH WARDENS:  
St Nicks  Mike Wilton –  07946 140909 
St Nicks  Karen Walker –  07427 576870 
churchwardens@saintnicholaschurch.org.uk  
St Mary’s  Eunice Sirkett – 07709 248625 
 

Enquiries for weddings, funerals and baptisms –  
07733 995779 or admin@saintnicholaschurch.org.uk 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Come and pray together 

Sunday Bible Readings 
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